
 

BARMBY  MOOR  PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Contact Parish Clerk:  Mrs. Vivien L.E. Cox.  Tel:  01759 302290 
Email:  ParishClerkBMPC@gmail.com, Website:  http://www.barmbymoor.net 

 

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on 
the 31 OCTOBER 2019 at 7.00 pm 

 in the Village Hall, Chapel Street, Barmby Moor 
 

2019 future Parish Council Meeting dates:  31 October and 12 December. 
 

 

Parish Update 
 
Play Park – repairs have been carried out to the horizontal bar and the baby slide.  Members 
are looking into repairing the safety surfacing under the baby swings, and the possibility of 
new play equipment.  Rospa will be carrying out their annual safety inspection of the play 
equipment sometime this month. 
 
 
 
Community Speed Watch – Wayne Goodwin the Community Speed Watch Co-Ordinator, has 
asked the Parish Council to contact ERYC and to assess the sites we would like to set a speed 
watch.  ER will in the first instance say that a speed survey would not be needed to set up a 
CSW Scheme, or that a full speed survey needs to be carried out with a view to adding it to 
the Safer Roads Humber list of enforcement sites.  We will keep you updated, as volunteers 
are needed.  Can residents of Sutton Lane, inform the Parish Council if they wish to have a 
Community Speed Watch Scheme, and if you would like to volunteer.  
 
 
 
Willow Trees – Northern Powergrid (Amey Contractors) have inspected the willow trees at 
Beck Side which are growing into the overhead cables.  They plan to carryout pruning works 
to the 9 x mature willows, 1 spruce and 1 silver birch.  This will be done to BS3998 standards.  
A maximum of 3 metres will be gained from the conductors when pruning the willows; 1.5 
meters will be gained when pruning the spruce and the silver birch.  No dates given but if 
power supplies need to be shut down, local residents will be informed in good time. 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.barmbymoor.net/


 
 
Bus Lay-by A1079 outside Barmby Moor House/Constantine House –The Parish Council are 
waiting for ERYC to lay a hard standing for the new shelter.  Once this has been done a new 
shelter will be ordered. 
 
 
Fly Tipping – last month someone decided to dispose of their tree pruning and garden 
refuse on the grass verges in Keldspring Lane.  This caused a danger to traffic and also could 
have blocked the village beck.  We are very lucky to have a tip situated down Burnby Lane in 
Pocklington.  Please use this facility and do not expect others to remove your refuse.   
 
 
 
Road safety issues at the Sutton Lane junction – PC has been in touch with a Highways 
Engineer asking for a central refuge at Sutton Lane end across the A1079.  The request has 
been rejected once again.  ER have no budget available to make such significant changes to 
the junction or road layout to accommodate a refuge. 
 
 
 
Parking outside the school during pick-up and drop-off times - Humberside Police PCSO’s 
will carry out occasional checks on car parking during drop off and pick up times at the 
school.  Members are hoping to have future meetings with the school on safety issues for 
the children. 
 
 
 
 
Barmby Moor Parish Council’s website – there are several local groups and committees in 
the village.  Please get in touch with the PC, you can advertise on the website free of charge, 
current events or even minutes of your meetings.  This might attract more local residents 
joining your group. 
 
 
 
Anything you wish to report – pot holes, street lights out of order etc.  Please go on line and 
report on the East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s website, or ring or email the clerk or any 
Parish Councillor.  

 


